

April 2013 Post Conclave

Conclave Survey Competition Results New Section Officer Information A Word from the New Section Chief of SR-7B Adviser's Minute Conclave 2014 Preview Thank you from *The Apensuwi*

CONCLAVE SURVEY

Please take a few moments and fill out our post conclave survey. This helps us identify areas that go well and other areas that need to be improved upon. Thank you.

COMPETITION RESULTS

Michael Turner Honor Lodge Award: Croatan Lodge 117

Spirit Award: Nayawin Rar Lodge 296

Quest for the Golden Arrow Award: Croatan Lodge 117

Indian Affairs Award: Croatan Lodge 117

Section Effective Communication Award

Website: Tsoiotsi Tsogalii Lodge 70, Croatan Lodge 117, and Occoneechee Lodge 104

Newsletter: Occoneechee Lodge 104

Pre-Ordeal Ceremony Competition

1st: Occoneechee 104 2nd: Wahissa 118 3rd: Klahican 331

Allowat Sakima

1st: David Hall, Occoneechee 104 2nd: Richard Anderson. Wahissa 118

Meteu

1st: Corey Winkler, Wahissa 118 2nd: Eli Lamb, Occoneechee 104

Nutiket

1st: Andrew Wilkins, Occoneechee 104 2nd: Justin Eggers, Wahissa 2nd: Kris Cleary, Wahissa 118

Kichkinet

1st: Mark Goodrich, Occoneechee 104 118

3rd: David Joyner, 3rd: J. Hollamon, Klahican 3rd: Kyle Pontieri, Croatan 3rd: John Williams, Nayawin Rar 296 331 117 Klahican 331

Brotherhood Ceremony Competition

1st: Klahican 331 2nd: Croatan 117 3rd: Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70

Allowat Sakima	Meteu	Nutiket	Kichkinet
1st: Victor Olson,	1st: Josh Whitehead,	1st: John Williams, Klahican	1st: Fenner Gaskill,
Klahican 331	Croatan 117	331	Klahican 331
2nd: Jackson Lamm,	2nd: Jay Hoccmov,	2nd: Zack Bennett, Croatan	2nd: Jeremy Long,
Croatan 117	Klahican 331	117	Croatan 117
3rd: Adam Bigelow,	3rd: Chris Concannon,	3rd: Matt Kleisner, Tsoiotsi	3rd: Greg Barber, Tsoiotsi
Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70	Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70	Tsogalii 70	Tsogalii 70

Team Dance

1st: Croatan 117 2nd: Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70

Team Singing and Dance

1st: Wahissa 118 2nd: Croatan 117 3rd: Occoneechee 104

Individual Dance

Senior Grass Dance	Junior Grass Dance	Senior Fancy Dance	Junior Fancy Dance
1st : Dylan Taylor, Occoneechee 104 2nd: Andrew Tucker, Wahissa 118 3rd: Dalton Lankford, Wahissa 118	1st: Will Tripplett, Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70 2nd: Brandon Kelly, Occoneechee 104 3rd: Austin Shelton, Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70	1st: Dustin Cocklereece, Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70 2nd: David Lynn, Occoneechee 104	1st: Sam Overby, Croatan 117 2nd: Marcus Simmons, Croatan 117 3rd: Sam Schoolfield, Croatan 117
Senior Straight Dance	Junior Straight Dance	Junior Traditional	Senior Traditional
1st: Andrew Tucker, Wahissa 118 2nd: Travis Dunn, Croatan 117	1st: Drew Bair, Wahissa 118 2nd: Chris Davis, Croatan 117 3rd: Patrick Chenault, Croatan 117	1st: Gavin Golden, Croatan 117 2nd Corey Stevenson, Croatan 117 3rd: J. B. Ingram, Croatan 117	1st: Weston Mosley, Wahissa 118 2nd: Jackson Lamm, Croatan 117 3rd: Jeremy Long, Croatan 117
	Senior Chicken	Junior Chicken	
	1st: Jeremy Long, Croatan 117	1st: Bobby Lee, Nayawin Rar 296	

Cub Scout Crossover Ceremony

1st: Croatan 117 Neusiok Chapter 2nd: Tsoiotsi Tsogalii 70 3rd: Wahissa 118 Wilkes Chapter

NEW SECTION OFFICER INFORMATION

Please join us in congratulating our slate of next year's officers!

Section Vice Chief of Training

Joe Daley vctraining@sr7b.org

Section Chief

Kenneth Erickson chief@sr7b.org

Section Vice Chief of Program

Eli Jordan vcprogram@sr7b.org

Section Secretary

Stephen Frein secretary@sr7b.org



A WORD FROM THE NEW CHIEF OF SR-7B

My Brothers,

I hope that each of you had a great 2013 Conclave at Camp Durant. The expectations for next year's conclave at Camp Bowers have been set high. I believe that together, we can make the 2014 Conclave even better!

It is truly an honor to be elected your section chief for this upcoming year. I look forward to visiting your lodges and meeting all of you. If you need anything or have any questions throughout the upcoming year, please do not hesitate to contact my officers or myself.

Yours in Service

Kenneth Erickson SR-7B Section Chief



ADVISERS MINUTE

Congratulations SR-7B for a record-setting attendance at a Section Conclave. In case you didn't realize, there were 1701 in attendance this weekend at Camp Durant, certainly igniting The Fire Within to keep our Order strong. We extend many thanks to all members of the Occoneechee Lodge for all the dedication and hard work to host this outstanding event. Thanks also to each of our Section Lodges for your support in bringing large delegations of brothers. Congratulations to all of the winners of our competition events.

As we move away from Conclave, I wanted to extend a big appreciation to our Section Adviser Bud Harrelson. Many of you know that Bud has stepped down as our Section Adviser, and will be pursuing the completion of his graduate degree at UNC-Chapel Hill. We wish Bud all the best in school and in his ensuing career.

Bud's outstanding leadership during his term as Section Adviser has elevated Section SR-7B to one of the top Sections in the entire country. Our Conclave attendance has steadily grown from below 1,000 participants just a few short years ago to over 1,700 participants this past weekend, leading the entire country by being the largest in Conclave attendance, and also by having the highest percentage of attendees from across our Section membership. Our Section Conclave Service Project was also the first type of service project ever undertaken at a Section Conclave, and now serves as a model for Section Conclaves across the Country. Most of the current structure of our Section Conclave weekend has Bud's fingerprints on it in some way.

Bud's vision and leadership will be greatly missed by our Section. Please join me by thanking Bud for a job well done.

Rob Kennerly SR-7B Adviser adviser@sr7b.org

CONCLAVE 2014 PREVIEW

Join us next year as we head to the coast of North Carolina when Klahican Lodge #331 hosts the 2014 Conclave at Camp Bowers! It is going to be a great time as we continue our conclave traditions. Mark your calendars for April 25-27, 2014 for the event of the year!

THANK YOU FROM *THE APENSUWI*

The Apensuwi group wants to thank all of the contributors since September (Our first issue of the Conclave 2013 cycle). We look forward to another great year and conclave.

If you have any comments or additions to Apensuwi, feel free to email the section secretary at secretary@sr7b.org





If you no longer want to receive e-mails from OA Section SR-7B, unsubscribe here.